
Farm Bureau Holds Annual Meet 
Opposition to the “health 

hazard” labeling of 
cigarettes and other tobacco 
products was voiced at the 
recent annual meeting of the 
Brunswick County Farm 
Bureau, a barbecue dinner 
affair held at West Brunswick 
High School. 
' Ira Chadwick was named! 
as president of the 

organization for the 14th 
straight year, Harold C. 

Robinson was renamed vice- 

president and Mrs. Ouida 

{Jewett was re-elected 
secretary. 
; “Other board members 
elected were Henry C. 
Williams, Lockwood Folly; 
{lamesD. Bellamy, Shallotte; 
Homer Holden, Town Creek; 
Jimmy Clemmons, Smith- 
ville; Henry 0. Peterson, Jr., 
Northwest; and L. N. Inman, 
Waccamaw. Also, Roger 
Suggs will berve as Young 
Farmer-Rancher 
Representative. 
| “Farm Bureau is on the 

jnove. We are in the process 
of locating a hog marketing 
program in the county,” said 
(Chadwick. “Through the 

booperation of James 

Bellamy, who is in the hog 
friar keting business, we hope 
io have the program going 
within another six months, 
i “We have many Farm 
Bureau members, along with 
jother farmers of the county, 
.expressing their wishes for 

;such a program, 
t “Tobacco is our prime 
concern in the farming of 

{today,” stated Don 
Shackleford, NCFB field 

{representative and guest 
Speaker at the meeting.. 
“Marketing of all farm 

products and the farmer- 
producerreceiving his portion 
of the consumer dollar is our 

concern. We believe in the' 
farmer. The farmer has faith 
when he plants the seed, tills 
the soil, and harvests the 

crop. We must believe and 

keep our farm organization 
helping the farmers. 
‘‘Scientists have 

discovered many new 

methods of machinery, in- 

dustry, medicine and all 
other facets of living to 
eliminate the cost, but never 
has the scientist eliminated 
that we must have food to 

generate all our being, and 
this comes from the far- 
mers.” 

“Farming is the greatest of 

all occupation. It’s the back- 
bone of our nation and we 
must stick together to make it 
the best way to live, with the 
right prices for our produce 
whether it be hogs, tobacco, 
corn or whatever is grown in 
this area,” said Shackleford. 

All the commodity 
resolutions adopted by the 
Brunswick County Farm 
Bureau will go to Raleigh to 
be discussed and approved or 
not approved — by the 
resolutions committee, and 
from there the voting 
delegates of each county will 
approve or not approve these 
to go to Washington. 
Delegates to the state 

convention in November are 
Mrs. Gladys Hewett, Mrs. 

Gynn Clemmons, Mrs. 
Virginia Gilbert, Ira L. 

Chadwick, Harold C. 
Robinson and James 
Clemmons. Alternates are 

Henry C. Williams and James 
D. Bellamy, Jr. 

Dinner was served under 
the direction of the Ladies 
Committee. Ushers were 

members of the Busy Bees 4- 
H Club. 

Henry C. Williams and 

Floyd W. Hewett were 

awared the door prizes in the 
drawing. They each received a 

country ham donated by 
Henry L. Leggett, North 
Carolina Farm Bureau In- 
surance Agency manager. 

Endeavor Circle Holds Meeting 
The Endeavor Circle oi the 

King’s Daughters met last 

Monday night at the home of 
Mrs. Melissa Dutcher. There 
were 19 members present, 
including new member Mrs. 
Margaret Susong, who was 
welcomed to the circle. 
The president, Mrs. 

Margaret Hood, presided, 
and the meeting was opened 
with the devotional by Mrs. 
Pearl Aldridge, chaplain. 
Mrs. Aldridge read Lude 14: 
26-27, and Romans 10: 9 for 
the scripture reading, then 
gave a reading, “An Ex- 

pression Of Personal Faith In 
Christ.” 
Mrs. Mary Lee Oliver then 

led in the King’s Daughters 
prayer, followed by the 
consecration repeated in 
unison. 

In the absence of Mrs. Lucy 
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Southerland, secretary- 
treasurer, Mrs. Eula Mae 
Wilmoth took notes as 

members gave reports of 
work they had done since the 
last meeting. During the 
business session that 
followed, plans were made to 
help a needy family with the 
offering that was taken, with 
additional funds from the 

treasury, If needed. 
Also, plans were made to 

give a Thanksgiving basket of 
fruit to another family. 
Instead of having a regular 

program, Mrs. Hood gave a 

report on the convention held 
in Raleigh Oct. 20-21, which 
she and four other members 
attended. 
This was the last meeting of 

th year in the King’s 
Daughters work, and En- 
deavor Circle president, Mrs. 
Margaret Hood has resigned 
after 12 years of dedicated 
service. She will be followed 
at the next meeting by the 
newly-elected president, Mrs. 
Mary R. Russ. The new 

officers will be installed at 
November meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned 

by singing “Blest Be The 
Tie.” 
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NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY 
For Public Participation in AEC Licensing Action 

and Public Hearing on Brunswick Steam 

Electric Station, Units 1 and 2 

The Atomic Energy Commission is giving public notice that 
it is considering issuance of operating licenses to Carolina 
Power & Light Company for operation of the Brunswick 
Steam Electric Station, Units 1 8.2 located on the Cape Fear 
River, near Southport, North Carolina. 

The Atomic Energy Commission will also hold a public 
hearing to be conducted by an Atomic Safety and Licensing 
Board to determine whether the construction permits issued 
to the Applicant on February 7, 1970, for construction of the 
Brunswick Steam Electric Station should be continued, 
modified, terminated, or appropriately conditioned to 

protect environmental values. The hearing will begin in the 
vicinity of the proposed facility at a time and place to be set 
later. Issues to be considered at the hearing are specified in a 
Federal Register notice published on November 3, 1972. 

The notice provides that within 30 days after publication of 
notice in the Federal Register on November 3, 1972, any 
member of the public whose interest may be affected may 
file a petition for leave to intervene with respect to (1) 
whether the construction permits previously issued by the 
Commission should be continued, modified, terminated, or 

appropriately conditioned to protect environmental values 
and (2) whether operating licenses should be issued. 

Members of the public who wish to participate in the hearing 
concerning the construction permits may do so in one of two 
ways: 

1. They may make a limited appearance. A person making 
a limited appearance does not become a party to the 

proceeding but may state his position and raise questions 
which he would like to have answered to the extent that 
the questions are within the scope of the hearing and are 
permitted by the Licensing Board. Persons desiring to 
make a limited appearance are requested to inform the 
Secretary of the Commission, U.S. Atomic Energy 
Commission, Washington, D.C. 20545, Attention: Chief, 
Public Proceedings Staff, by December 3, 1972. Limited 
appearances will be permitted at the time of the public 
hearing by the Licensing Board. 

2. They may petition for leave to intervene. A person 
permitted to intervene becomes a party subject to any 
limitations in the order granting leave to intervene, and 
has a right to participate in the conduct of the hearing 
with respect to their contentions related to the matters at 
issue in the proceeding. For example, he may present 
evidence and examine and cross-examine witnesses. 

Any person whose interest may be affected by the proceeding 
who wishes to participate as a party must file a petition tor 
leave to intervene under oath or affirmation setting forth the 
interest of the petitioner in the proceeding, how that interest 
may be affected by the results of the proceeding, and the 
petitioner's contentions with respect to the proposed licen- 
sing action. Such petition must be filed with the Secretary of 
the Commission, U.S. Atomic Energy Commission, 
Washington, D.C. 20545, Attention: Chief, Public Proceedings 
Staff, by December 3, 1972. 

A petition for leave to intervene must be accompanied by a 
supporting affidavit which identifies the specific aspect or 
aspects of the proceeding as to which intervention Is desired 
and specifies with particularity the facts on which the 

petitioner relies as to both the interest and his contentions 
with regard to each aspect on which intervention is 

requested. 

The Commission has arranged for documents and 

correspondence relating to the licensing of this facility to be 
kept on f ile for public inspection at the Southport-Brunswick 
County Library, 109 W. Moore Street, Southport, North 
Carolina 28461. 


